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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:
4
DATE: 
September 7, 2006
PROPOSED ORDINANCE
2006-0346
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: AN ORDINANCE authorizing the county executive to enter into a contract between King County and the King County Housing Authority relating to supplemental law enforcement community policing services at Cascade Apartments through 2008.

SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts. One of the governmental agencies that contracts with the sheriff is the King County Housing Authority.

This ordinance, if approved, will allow the Sheriff’s Office to expand its existing community policing services at the King County Housing Authority’s Cascade Apartments location through April of 2008.  These community policing services help at risk youth and members of immigrant populations understand how to work with police, report crimes, and improve their communities.  A similar contract was approved in 2002; this revised agreement adds community meetings, storefront hours, and other services to the patrol already provided.
The Cascade Apartments are located in unincorporated King County between Renton and Kent on the East Hill.  The Cascade Apartments are served by the King County Sheriff’s Office and are located in Precinct 3.  There are 371 residents living in 108 units, with the average household income of just under $18,000.
The King County Housing Authority (KCHA) has received funds from the Department of Justice to provide patrol and community education services at Cascade Apartments.  The KCHA’s Public Housing Safety Initiative effort will include community-based law enforcement services as well as youth mentoring, job placement, community meetings, truancy initiatives, and after school programs.  The Sheriff’s Office will provide services that include community policing, patrol, reporting and participation in on site youth programming at Cascade Apartments.  The goals are to reduce crime by 15 to 20 percent and to improve residents’ perception of safety.  All work will be performed on an overtime basis, and will be reimbursed by the KCHA from their grant funds.  This contract replaces the contract for similar services at Cascade Apartments.  The costs of providing sheriff’s services are fully supported by federal revenues.
ATTENDEES:

Capt. Jim Graddon, Contracts Section, King County Sheriff’s Office 
ATTACHMENTS: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0346
3.  Interagency Agreement

4.  Fiscal Note

